
Yarmouth Golf Enterprise Committee 
Meeting Minutes 
May 6, 2024 

Attending Committee Members:  Ellen Chapman, Ted Deckel, Andrew Laird, 
Dick Donovan, Doreen Levitan, Jerry Niedermeier (alternate) 

Attending from Golf Operations: Scott Gilmore, Dennis Hoye, Ian DeArmond, 
Becky White 

Attending from the Public: None 

The in-person meeting of the GEC was called to order at 5:02 pm. Secretary 
Levitan confirmed the presence of a quorum. Minutes from the April 8 
meeting were approved. 

Requests for refunds were  reviewed. 
1.  A request that was pending was approved based on appropriate medical 
documentation. 

2. This request is pending due to need for medical documentation. 

Non-member Tournament Schedule  
* Top-Shot Invitational scheduled for May 17 
* Mass Golf Junior scheduled for August. 
* Heroes in Transition scheduled for June 23. 
   Planned activities include free clinics for veterans and families 9-11am 

Links Renovation 
The project is going well, on track for anticipated re-open in July.  

Capital Projects 
1. Bathroom at Bayberry scheduled to be renovated this winter during 
seasonal closure. 

2. Fence at Bass River has been installed 
3. New indoor furniture in place at both courses. 



4. Quotes are being accepted for new entrance sign at Bayberry Hills. 

Aeration/Fertilization 
Both courses will be fertilized late May to early June. No spring aeration is 
planned  

Next meeting of the GEC is scheduled for June 10 at 5pm. 

Meeting was unanimously adjourned at 6:27 pm.  


